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58 Osmaston Rd 
CARINE  WA  6020 
 

Phone:    9378 5600 
Web:www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au 

Email:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

SMS 24hr Absence/Late:  
(SMS Prior to 9.00am) 

0408 092 347– name, rm, reason 

 

 

APPS for School 
CONNECT NOW – INFO & Comms  
QKR by MasterCard – PAYMENTS 

QUICKCLIQ – Lunches, Uniforms 

 

 

 

 

Voluntary School 

Contributions  
Kindy- Yr6:  $60 p/student p/yr 

Excursions 
1)QKR App  OR 
2) Bank Transfer BSB 066 157 

Acct: 009 00733 
Ref: (Use Student first initial & full surname) 

 

 

 

 

School Planning Days & 
Public Holidays 2022 
(NO school for Students) 

Fri 4 Nov – Staff Planning Day 
Mon 7 Nov – Staff Planning Day 

Fri 16 Dec – Staff Planning Day 
 
 

 

 

 

CALENDAR 

Term 3 2022 
Fri 23 Sep – Fun Day by Yr6 & 
Free Sports Dress Day 

 

Term 4 2022 
Tue18-Thu20 Oct – Library 

BOOK Fair 
Mon24Oct–Thu3 Nov - Swim 
Lessons PP AND Yr 6 Only 

Wed9-Fri11 Nov – Yr6 Camp 

Wed 16 Nov –Kindy 2023 Info 
Fri 18 Nov – PP 2023 Info Sess 

Thu 8 Dec – School Concert 
Mon 12 Dec – Yr6 Graduation 
Dinner 
 

From the Principal – Mike Black 
 

Carine Fun Day 
Congratulations to our Year 6 students, their teachers, parents and committee on the 
very successful Fun Day held on the last day of Term.  The whole school was treated to 
a huge range of games, activities and food. This was a very well organised event and 
the students had to present their business case to their teachers for approval prior to 
the day.  It was a really enjoyable afternoon for the whole school. Thank you, Year 6.  
 
Assemblies 
Since our last newsletter we have been treated to three assemblies. Rooms 4 and 8 
conducted our amazing Book Week assembly, Room 10 gave a wonderful recitation of a poem 
about annoying children in the back of a car and our Per-primary and Year 1s from Rooms 1 and 

2 were outstanding in their presentation on Australian animals and what would happen 
if two animals were combined.  Well done to all students, EAs and Teachers for these 
entertaining assemblies.   See the terrific photos in this newsletter. 
 

Athletics Carnival 
On Wednesday 31 August the school held its annual Faction Carnival. The day was a 
great success with plenty of spirited competition and terrific sportsmanship. We could 
not have asked for better weather and it was great to see so many parents and friends 
joining the students in enjoying the day.  Congratulations goes to the Blue Faction who 
were the winning faction this year. The final scores:- 
 

1st  Blue 1185 Points 2nd  Gold 1112 Points 3rd  Red  1046 Points 4th Green 1017 Points 
 

 

N e w s l e t t e r  
23 September 2022 

http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/
mailto:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Assemblies 
Thu 20 Oct – Rm14 
Thu 3 Nov – Rm13 

Thu 17 Nov – Rm7 
Thu 1 Dec – Rm6 
Thu 15 Dec – Graduation  

 
 
SCHOOL INFORMATION 

School Times 
Start of Day:    8.45am 
Recess:   10.25 – 10.45am 

Lunch:    12.15 – 12.55pm 
End of Day:     3.00pm 

 

 

Term Dates 2022 
T1:  Mon 31 Jan – Fri 8 Apr 

T2:  Tue 26 Apr – Fri 1 Jul 
T3:  Tue 19 Jul – Fri 23 Sep 
T4:  Mon 10 Oct – Thu 15 Dec 

 

Term Dates 2023 
T1: Wed 1 Feb – Thu 6 Apr 
T2: Wed 26 Apr – Fri 30 Jun 

T3: Mon 17 Jul – Fri 22 Sep 
T4: Mon 9 Oct – Fri 14 Dec 

 

 

P & C INFORMATION 
 

P&C Calendar 
Fri 14 Oct – Yr6 Grad Bfast 
Sat 15 Oct – Retro Music Bingo 

Fri 28 Oct –  School Disco 
Fri 18 Nov – Pizza Day 
Fri 2 Dec – Ice-Cream Day 
 

P&C Meetings  
Mon 24 Oct -Carine PS  

Staff Room 7.30pm 

ALL WELCOME! 

 

 

LUNCHES –  

Mon AND Wed 
Order ONLINE – by 

8.00am Mon & Wed 
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  
 

 

 

School Uniform 
Order ONLINE: 
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  

 

 
 

Education Security 
If you notice suspicious 

behaviour on our school 

site please call: 

1800 177 777 or  

9264 4632 

 

 

Graduation Yearbook Club 
Throughout this year, many of our Year 6s have been involved in the planning, design and 
layout for the Year 6 Yearbook. The Yearbook Club meet regularly before and sometimes 
after school to have production meetings with parent mentors, Rochelle Tetlow and Becky 
Shaw. Recently, the club was visited by journalists from the West Australian who had heard 
about their amazing work. Please follow the link below to see the article published by Perth 
Now.  Carine Primary School teachers take backseat as year 6 students create their own school 

yearbook | PerthNow 

 
School Board Open Meeting 
Our School Board plays a very important governance role within the school. The Board is 
involved in the development of a number of policies, assists with setting the strategic 
direction of the school and reviews school data on student achievement, amongst other 
things.  The School Board conducts termly meetings with one meeting per year being 
designated an Open Meeting where interested community members can attend. This year’s 
Open Board Meeting will be held on Friday 11 November from 8.30 to 10.00am. If you 
would like to attend this meeting, please contact the Admin Office. 

 
Crosswalks around the School 
From time to time the school Traffic Wardens on Osmaston Road and Almadine Drive may 
be unavailable for duty and the Children’s Crossing Unit of the WA Police may be unable to 
find relief to cover.  Therefore we request all students and drivers to be vigilant whilst 
crossing or driving in school zones.   
 

City of Stirling Parking – Safety 
The City of Stirling Parking officers will attend adhoc around the school to monitor and 
action any instances of illegal parking that are observed within surrounding streets.  We do 
appreciate that most motorists do park in a safe and legal manner when attending the 
School, however due to several complaints being received by the City regarding occurrences 
of unsafe and illegal parking, adhoc patrols have now been scheduled.  The school has been 
asked to notify all drivers in our community to be mindful of parking requirements when 
attending the school, particularly during peak periods.   
Key messages about parking safety:- 

• Not Stopping or Parking on footpaths (Under State legislation No portion of a 
vehicle is permitted on or over a footpath) 

• Adhering to parking signage 
• Not parking on residents’ verges or across driveways, and 
• Promoting and encouraging the use of alternative transport options including, 

walking, cycling, and carpooling initiatives. 
We all need to work together to ensure our school areas remain safe for all. 
 

NO Dogs or Animals on School Grounds 
Please do not bring your animals onto the school grounds.  While many of you have great 
pets who are much loved and give so much love to your family, they can also cause 
complications at school.  We have lots of little and bigger children and adults, entering or 
leaving the school grounds at the same time.  We all love our pets but we need to recognise, 
that other people may not appreciate being barked at or chased or, in some cases, even 
growled at when the pet gets overstimulated in such a big moving crowd.  Please also 
ensure that every time you take your animal for a walk, that you dispose of their waste 
properly so that others don’t have to walk in it!  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

 

 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.perthnow.com.au%2Flocal-news%2Fperthnow-stirling%2Fcarine-primary-school-teachers-take-backseat-as-year-6-students-create-their-own-school-yearbook-c-8014576&data=05%7C01%7CPatricia.Harris%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3f517265b76d4c7def7608da945e7d51%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637985430792503402%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=twV6%2BO%2FdxDi9PfVIpNl4%2BkZlSdwZicAYrW6gKjjYNOI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.perthnow.com.au%2Flocal-news%2Fperthnow-stirling%2Fcarine-primary-school-teachers-take-backseat-as-year-6-students-create-their-own-school-yearbook-c-8014576&data=05%7C01%7CPatricia.Harris%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3f517265b76d4c7def7608da945e7d51%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637985430792503402%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=twV6%2BO%2FdxDi9PfVIpNl4%2BkZlSdwZicAYrW6gKjjYNOI%3D&reserved=0


 

  

ASSEMBLY – Room 4 & Room 8 / Book Week  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSEMBLY – Room 10

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

ASSEMBLY – Room 1 & Room 2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

ALL WELCOME ! 

 
 

Caution during Magpie swooping season 
With magpie nesting season now in full swing, the City of Stirling advises the 
community to take extra care when outdoors.  Magpies are a protected native species 
in Australia; removing their nest is illegal so learning to live alongside wildlife is an 
important step towards building a better living environment. 
 
Magpies (Koolbardi), Willy Wag Tails (Djidi Djidi) and Wattle Birds (Chuck-a-luck) are 
among the few birds that fiercely protect their nests, hence their swooping behaviour. 
Magpies rely largely on intimidating perceived predators, including humans, to protect 

their young. They fly low and fast over the person and often clack their bill as they pass overhead. This can be alarming, 
but the bird will often retreat to a tree and watch until you leave its territory. 
 
Tips that may help you stay safe and reduce the impact of a swooping magpie include: 

• Look out for caution signage in our parks and reserves, stay clear of nesting sites and plan alternative routes 

• Do not provoke magpies as they swoop to protect their young 

• Wear sunglasses, a wide brimmed hat (especially kids) or carry an umbrella 

• Travel in groups if possible as the birds often target individuals 

• If you are riding a bike, dismount, and walk-through nesting magpie territory 

• If you are swooped by a magpie, stay calm, walk away but do not run, and avoid looking at the swooping birds. 
For more information about magpies, see australian.museum/learn/species-identification/ask-an-expert/why-do-magpies-swoop/    
To report a swooping incident within the City of Stirling, phone (08) 9205 8555. 

Dates:   Tue 18 Oct to Thu 20 Oct  
Times:   8.00am – 8.45am  

     AND 3.00pm – 4.00pm 

Where:  School Library 

 

Books Price Range:  $1.00 to $25.00 

           Payment via EFTPOS and cash  

 

Thank you for supporting our book fair as every 

sale will benefit our school library. 

 

https://stirling.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=310136f0a038e60d67e297992&id=e7a9b2d832&e=85a7c3c258


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School  

Athletics 

Carnival 

 

Interschool 

Athletics 

Carnival 



 

  

2023 

SCHOOL INFORMATION 
 

APPS Parents NEED on MOBILE PHONE or TABLET 

for SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS, PAYMENTS & LUNCHES 
Please ensure you have the following APPS on your phone :- 
 

CONNECT NOW – INFO & Comms                            QKR by MasterCard – PAYMENTS 

 

 

 

 
QUICKCLIQ – Lunches, Uniforms, P&C Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Children born between 1 July 2018 to 30 June 2019) 
 

Still a few spaces available for Kindy 2023 
Enrol now www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au under the Enrolment tab. 

 
STUDENT ABSENCES – SMS prior to 9.00am 

• If your child is or will be absent from school, please use the 24Hr SMS Absence Line – 0408 092 347.   
• SMS your child’s FIRST & LAST name, room number and reason for absence. 

• If your child is COVID positive, please notify the school as soon as a positive test is received. 
 
 

2022 School Voluntary Contributions and Charges 
Contributions and Charges for 2022 are $60.00 per student per year.  If you have not already done so, please make 
payment via Qkr or Bank Transfer (see below).  Thank you. 
 
 

Voluntary Contributions, Excursions and School PAYMENTS  
• School payments should be via the Qkr by MasterCard APP – use correct year level & room number. 

• If paying via Bank Transfer, please use the reference: - 
your child’s first initial & surname & reason for payment eg J Citizen-school contrib 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Payments 

1. Qkr 

(Preferred) 

Qkr by MasterCard APP Information about Qkr and how to set up student 
profiles is in the CONNECT LIBRARY. 

2. Bank Transfer Carine Primary School 

Voluntary Contributions 

BSB:            066 157 

Account:    00900733 

Ref:             Child First Initial & Surname 

3. EFTPOS 

Machine 

School Admin Office  

 

http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Thank you all for your fantastic efforts in recycling.  Below are some 
clarifications and tips:- 
 
Dental Products recycled at school – can be brought from home to 
school. 
 

Soft Plastics generated from School only - this is for the staff and children to recycle soft plastics at 
school (recess and lunch wrappers, plastic packaging etc) - only recycle soft plastics with REDcycle on 
the side of plastics/containers. 
 
Soft Plastics Generated from Home – please take to the containers outside Coles and Woolworths - if 
you click and collect, the staff will accept your bags and take them from you. 
 
Home Recycling Bin - Strawberry punnets, meat trays etc should go in your home recycling (check with 
your local area recycling dos and don'ts).  If you squash your milk bottle and orange juice tops and put 
them inside the empty bottle they can be recycled too. 
 
Store Recycling - David Jones accept empty beauty product containers, including makeup – pop into 
the Terracycle box in store.  
 
Thank you all for your efforts in helping us reduce landfill. It is great to see what a bit difference we can 
make to landfill! 
 
The Sustainability Team 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 
Next P&C Meeting – ALL WELCOME ! 

Monday 24 October 
Carine PS Staffroom 

7.30pm 
 

 

EVENTS COMING UP 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

LUNCH ORDERS – MONDAYS & WEDNESDAYS 

ORDER BEFORE 8.00am on MONDAYS & WEDNESDAYS 
 

Lunch Order via Quickcliq 

Register an online account at www.quickcliq.com.au 
Once you have registered an account, parents will 
need to create a profile for EACH child with their 
classroom number and teacher.  Meals are provided 
by Carine Senior HS. 

 

REMEMBER to WAIT for a confirmation of ORDER 

 
 

Graduation Year Book Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.quickcliq.com.au/


 

  

 

School Uniforms 
 

UNIFORM SHOP – ORDER VIA QUICKCLIQ 
The Uniform shop NOW USES Quickcliq for ORDERS. 

Ordering during the school year 

• Order via Quickcliq https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  

• Orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom – usually during the following week.   

• Uniform Ordering Information and Pricing: See Carine PS website 

VOLUNTEERS to assist with the Uniform Shop are always welcome ! 
Please note:  If parents have any money remaining in their Flexischools accounts they will need to go into Flexischools - 

www.flexischools.com.au - directly to close their accounts individually.  Flexischools will then process their refund.  To do this, 

under Profile, My Details, at bottom of the page is a link stating, ‘Close my Flexischools account’.  You can select to donate 

money or refund back to yourself.  Then money is refunded back onto your card on the account and the Flexischools account will 

close. 

Jodi La Rosa, COORDINATOR, 
uniformshop.carinepandc@gmail.com  

 

mailto:uniformshop.carinepandc@gmail.com

